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Notice!!! There is NO January Meeting  
 

 
 
 

 

New Year‟s Day Fun Fly – Sat Jan 1st, 11am  
If Santa can do it, why don‟t you give 
it a try? Come out for our traditional 
Humber Valley New Year ‟s Day fun 
fly on Saturday Jan 1

st
 . Be the first to 

fly in 2011! We will have coffee and 
hot dogs for you to enjoy!  

<- Photo Left: Santa enjoys a little 
stick time after delivering all the toys 
on Christmas Eve.  

NOTE: If the weather outside is “frightful”, check the club 
forum on our web site for any last minute instructions.  

Calendar of Upcoming Events ** 
Sat Jan 1

st
  New Year‟s Fun Fly – 11 am 

Tue Jan 4
th

   NOTE: Club Meeting Cancelled! 

Sat Jan 8
th

  Indoor flying North Albion  
  Collegiate Institute  3-5 pm  

Sat Jan 22
nd

  Indoor flying North Albion  
  Collegiate Institute  3-5 pm 

Tue Feb 1
st

    

Club Meeting 
 Executive Elections 
 Annual General Meeting (AGM) 
 Wings Award Ceremony 

Sat Feb 5
th

  Indoor flying North Albion  
  Collegiate Institute  3-5 pm 

Sun Feb 13
th

  Toronto West Swap Meet 9-12 am 

Sun Feb 20
st

   
February Frozen Finger Fun Fly - 
10am 

Tue Mar 1
st

   Club Meeting 

** Note:  
Some dates published in the December Flyer were incorrect. 
Please note correct dates above for club events. 

 

North Albion Collegiate Indoor Flying 
Thanks to club member Dave Edwards for arranging indoor 

access at the Collegiate. These are turning out to be a lot more 
fun and challenging than originally expected. Upcoming dates 
include:  Jan 8, Jan 22, Feb 5, Feb 19, Mar 5, Mar 19, Apr 2, 
Apr 16, Apr 30 so mark your calendars and plan to attend.  
 
North Albion Collegiate Institute is located just south of the field 
at 2580 Kipling Avenue on the west side.  
 

December Meeting Report 
      The Mystery of Lift - Cecil Wood 

Humber Valley thanks Cecil “Woody” Wood for an interesting 
talk on the theory of lift. He gave us a different view on what 
makes our models fly and how we seem to defy the forces of 
gravity when we perform inverted flight and other 3D 
maneuvers. We hope to see Woody at the field this year as he 
was very happy to receive his 2011 honorary club membership 
which is our way of saying thanks to winter meeting speakers.  

 
Steve Simpson introduces Cecil Wood 

at the December meeting 
 
Note: We are always on the lookout for interesting topics and 
speakers for upcoming winter meetings. Contact Steve 
Simpson, Program Director with your suggestions.  

December Meeting Show and Tell 
John Thompson keeps on proving that his reputation as an 
expert builder is well deserved with this coroplast Super Cub 
he brought in the to the December meeting. He used a copy of 
plans from Gary Del Bel Belluze who was clearly happy to see 
a clone of his very successful coroplast prototype Cub built 
from his plans. John modified the wing from a one piece to a 
two piece design for easier transport and is powered by a small 
gas engine – something around 30cc‟s if I recall. We will look 
forward to seeing it in the air.  

There will be no January club meeting at the 
Aerospace Museum due to the New Year „s Day 
holiday. Instead, come out and join the fun at 

the New Year‟s Day Fun Fly on Sat Jan 1
st

.  
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Yes the AGM is coming Tuesday Feb 1st    
It is important that you 
attend the Feb 1

st
 meeting 

because this is the club‟s 
Annual General Meeting.  
 

The following agenda is planned for this meeting.  
1. Last chance to renew your membership and be eligible to 

vote at the AGM. 
2. Announcement of executive nominations 
3. Executive elections 
4. Annual general business meeting reports 

a. President‟s Report 
b. Treasurer‟s Report 
c. Field Officer‟s Report 
d. Program Director‟s Report 

5. Open discussion and new business 
6. Wings award ceremony 

NOTE: As of the date of publication of this Flyer, the following 
candidates have been nominated and are standing for 
executive positions. Any further nominations will be announced 
at the AGM. If you wish to run or nominate a member for an 
executive position, please contact Dan Paluzzi, Treasurer.  

Current candidates are: 

 President: ......................  Pat Knight  

 Vice President: ..............  Paul McMillan 

 Secretary & Treasurer: ..  Bruce Gillespie 

 Field Officer: ..................  Open for nomination 

 Program Director:  .........  Steve Simpson 

2011 Renewals and Nominations Notice 
Since the Feb 1

st
 meeting is the AGM, it„s your last chance to 

renew your membership and still participate in the 2011 
executive elections. We will accept renewals at the beginning 
of the meeting. If you are paying cash, PLEASE BRING THE 
EXACT AMOUNT if possible and your COMPLETED renewal 

form. We will also have extra forms on hand. 

If you wish to nominate someone for any executive position, 
you may do so in advance or from the floor prior to the 
elections. Please be patient and follow instructions at the 
meeting as we will need to check members against the 
member list prior to the vote to ensure that we have a quorum 
of 2011 members attending. 

Treasurer‟s Note:  
Please make sure to have both your 
club membership and MAAC 
membership up to date if you intend to 
fly at the New Year's Day Fun Fly. All 
memberships received to date will be 
processed and mailed out. If I receive 
your membership before Dec 31

st
, you 

may not receive your card in time, but 
your status will be updated and you 
can fly. You can also bring your 
completed form to the New Year's Day Fun Fly with exact 
change if paying by cash, or cheque, and you will be allowed to 
fly. Mail membership forms and payment to:  
  Dan Paluzzi 

130 Isaac Murray Ave 
Maple, ON  L6A 2S8 

 

Swap Meet Season Starts Next Month! 
Here is the first swap meet notice of 
the season put on by the Oakville 
Milton Flying Club. We will watch for 
the Aurora and Whitby meets 
coming up in March and let you 
know when they are announced.  
 
 

 

Santa Says: “Happy Holidays!” 
Santa wants to wish you all a 
very joyous holiday and a 
Happy and Healthy New Year 
for 2011.  

May you enjoy a year of sunny 
days, clear blue skies, calm 
winds, safe landings, short 
smooth grass, batteries that 
never quit and an engine that 
always starts on the first flip!  

Your 2009 Executive  
President, Pat Knight .................................  (416) 225-2687 
Secretary & Treasurer, Dan Paluzzi ...........  (905) 303-0337 
Program Director, Rocco Vita.....................  (416) 230-1662 
Field Officer, Gary Del Bel Belluz  ..............  (416) 741-8181 
Chief Instructor/Safety Officer, Tony Phan   (416) 436-8088 
 

Other Positions: 

Editor, Tom Gottlieb ...................................  (416) 781-3189 
Web Master, Barry Collingwood  ................  (416) 925-6588 
Librarian, Roy Gee  ....................................  (416) 749-8793 

 


